## McKownville Improvement Association

## General Open Meeting

## February 4, 1974

- 1. Mr. Behn opened the meeting with a general report of what has been happening since the last general meeting. Some of these items included:
  - a. The use of Waverly Place (FSA-SUNYA) property for offices (letter was sent to SUNYA and Town Board requesting that this be denied because of zoning restrictions);
  - b. SUNYA Pollution problem (indications were that OGS and SUNYA were working on this issue to correct it).
  - c. The question of the Quadrini properties;
  - d. The request that John Esler be appointed to the McKownville Water Advisory Board (a letter from the Town Board was received saying that Mr. Esler was so appointed);
  - e. The outcome of the controversy regarding the Reservoir property (sale to Mr. Swire did not take place; however, the request that the item be recinded from future sale was not acted upon by the Town Board because they (the Town Board) felt there was "no need to recind".
  - f. The use of private homes by students and the ensuing parking problems in these areas.
  - g. The issue of the Doctors (the Citizen's Committee recommended to the Town Board that the doctors be asked to comply with existing zoning regulations—in other words, that the Town enforce existing zoning regulations);
  - h. the proposed new "Pizza Hut" in the area; and
  - i. the matter of trailers being parked in areas.
- 2. Mrs. Patricia Renshaw, guest speaker, spoke on the Guilderland school system touching on such items as the BOCES program, the quality of education, the public's interest in the schools, etc. She indicated the need for improvements (physical conditions), and the up-coming Bond issue, stating that major concern centered on safety improvements, maintenance, the sprinkler system, fire-proofing, plumbing-heating needs, sewage and drainage in some areas, rebuilding of motors in heating system due to voltage cut-backs and power reductions, up-keeping of grounds areas, and other improvements of this nature. She Also spoke of the

need for the Bond issue and the subsequent savings if it were passed.

A question-and-answer period followed.

Respectfully submitted,

acie Forder

Alice Torda, Secretary